## A COMMUNITY FOUNDED ON LOVE, HOPE AND TRUST



ST MARK'S CHURCH OF ENGLAND ACADEMY

Acacia Road, Mitcham, CR4 1SF

**T.** 020 8648 6627 **F.** 020 8640 8305

E. school@stmarksacademy.org.uk www.stmarksacademy.com

Thursday 21st January 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

## RE: Year 11 Subjects Parents' and Carers' Evening - Online Appointment Booking

I am delighted to invite you to attend our virtual Year 11 Subjects Parents' and Carers' Evening on **Thursday 28<sup>th</sup> January from 4:30pm-6:30pm**.

This is an important evening and provides you with the opportunity to have meetings with a number of your child's individual teachers to hear about how your child is progressing in a range of subjects. We are committed to facilitating this, especially in these challenging times where many changes are occurring regarding Year 11 assessment and examinations. We want you to have the opportunity to receive specific, supportive feedback from subject teachers in order to maximise your child's achievement. We are dedicated and undeterred in ensuring that your child still has the very best outcomes for their future and we are here to support them every step of the way.

These virtual conversations between you and your child's teachers will happen via an easy-to-use online appointment booking system called SchoolCloud. You will need a laptop or a smartphone with internet access to participate in these appointments. You will be able to choose your own appointment times with teachers and you will receive an email confirming your appointments.

The appointment booking system opens from Thursday 21st January (today) at 10am and will close on Tuesday 26th January at 3pm. Should you wish to make any changes to your appointments after this date please contact the school office.

Please visit <a href="https://anthemstmarks.schoolcloud.co.uk">https://anthemstmarks.schoolcloud.co.uk</a> to book your appointments. A short six-step written guide on how to add appointments is also attached to this letter and you can also view a really helpful short video which outlines the whole process here: <a href="https://vimeo.com/473882995">https://vimeo.com/473882995</a>. On the next page of this letter there are some other important protocols to observe and understand regarding the evening.

Based on individual teacher feedback regarding the progress of your child, and to make the evening manageable in terms of time allocation, we have prioritised the subjects that you will have the opportunity to book appointments with (you will see the selection we have made for you when you log on). Although you may not get to see every one of your child's teachers on the evening, please rest assured that if you have any specific queries regarding any of your child's subjects, do not hesitate to email their specific teachers and they will certainly be in touch. There is an option to send any questions or comments to teachers before the evening when you are booking appointments on the system.

Please note that when booking a Science appointment, only one of your child's Biology, Chemistry or Physics teachers will meet with you and will feedback on progress in all three areas in one appointment. On the booking system, the Science appointment is listed as 'Biology', however, it will be with one of your child's three Science teachers.

# Interim Principal Hannah Fahey







Before the individual appointments begin at 4:30pm, you are invited to a Zoom meeting from 4:00pm-4:25pm, where members of the academy Senior Leadership Team will give some important updates relevant to Year 11 parents and carers. This meeting can be accessed on Zoom via the following link:

St Mark's Church of England Academy is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting.

Topic: Year 11 Parents and Carers Introductory Zoom

Time: Jan 28, 2021 04:00 PM London

Join Zoom Meeting

https://zoom.us/j/95752818262?pwd=eXI2K2hITnJmam9NdTg3czhGWUk0dz09

Meeting ID: 957 5281 8262

Passcode: S9EK99

Please note, the above link is only for the introduction meeting. All the individual appointments (that you sign up for) that follow this group meeting will be accessed through the SchoolCloud login.

## Other important protocols regarding the virtual Year 11 Subjects Parents' and Carers' Evening

We would like to establish some ground rules so that all participants are following the same protocol to ensure all video calls are as safe and as effective as possible. The virtual appointments must be attended by the parent. Your child is welcome to attend with you however they cannot attend on their own. By you joining the video call, as a parent, you agree to take responsibility for ensuring the following protocols are adhered to:

- For full engagement and interaction, we encourage you to enable both your microphone and your camera for the appointments. If you do turn your camera on, please ensure you have a neutral background with no one else in view or able to view your screen. Please ensure there are no inappropriate photos, pictures or wording/logos in your background.
- If you live with others, please do make them aware of the times for the virtual parents' evening so that you are not disturbed and there are no distractions. Try to avoid other people walking into your camera shot or background.
- You should be appropriately dressed as you would be for a real-life face to face parents' meeting.
- Keeping your camera on is not compulsory and so you are free to have your camera off if you so wish.
- No conversations should be recorded.
- Please try to be on time as the slot times are not flexible at all and will start/finish exactly on time automatically. The teacher is not able to extend this.
- St Marks's is often commended for the very positive, constructive relationships between staff and parents and it is important that this continues. Therefore, please note that in the extremely unlikely event of verbal abuse, staff will end the conversation and refer the matter to the Senior Leadership Team.

If you do not have access to the internet, please contact the school office and we will be happy to add appointments on your behalf and support with arrangements for the evening. Similarly, if you have any further questions, please feel free to contact us at any time.

Yours sincerely,

#### **Rev Andrew Wignal**

Parental Engagement Lead and Director of Personal Development (and Academy Chaplain)